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ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

     MINUTES

     August 2, 2012
Approved by: ___________________

Date: __________________________

Board Members Present: Arthur Keown, Chairman; Rick Deschenes, Clerk; Jeff Fenuccio
Board members absent:  Gerald Page; Rick Deschenes

Secretary: Lynn Dahlin

All others in attendance: Paul Domey, Heritage Recreation; Stephen and Christine Farrell;

                                         Kenneth and Kathleen Rapp

7:30pm Public Hearing
Paul Domey, Heritage Recreation

68 Dodge Hill Road

Variance - Request

A. Keown read the Hearing notice as it appeared in the Millbury Sutton Chronicle.

Paul Domey explained that his clients lived on a corner lot and would like to replace their above ground pool with an in-ground pool. The new pool will be no closer to the front property line than the existing pool.

J. Fenuccio expressed no concerns.
A. Keown noted that Lisa Khoury of 68 Dodge Hill Rd left a message with the office stating that she was in full support of the application.

J. Fenuccio motioned and M. McGovern seconded and the vote unanimous to continue the hearing to August 9, 2012 at 7:30pm.

Leland Hill Estates Amended Lender’s Agreement

Jeff Fenuccio motioned, M. McGovern seconded and the vote unanimous to replace the existing Lender’s Agreement on file in the Worcester Registry of Deeds in Book 49153 Page 220 with the amended version dated August 2, 2012.
7:35pm Public Hearing Cont’d

Kenneth Rapp

11 Marsh Road

M. McGovern reviewed the certified plot plan he requested showing footprint, square footage, and lot coverage.
J. Fenuccio noted that he was unable to perform his site inspection because he was not sure which lot was the correct one.

K. Rapp informed the Board that the metal shed would be removed and would not be replaced but the gazebo and shed at the water’s edge would remain leaving lot coverage at 13.2%. 

M. McGovern was concerned with the size of the proposed structure on the lot. He noted he was new to the board and only one of the board members but he had also not seen an application where there was this much more non-conformity than what was there before. He noted that he would feel better about approving the request if the applicant would consider a smaller footprint. 

R. Rapp noted that they had worked with the town over a time span of 5 years with the goal of meeting all the setback requirements and they had spent a lot of money on purchasing additional land in order to achieve that as well as move their project away from the abutters. It was also noted that they were moving the project away from the water while he is seeing “ ------ mansions” being built closer to the water. He also stated that he had two neighbors down the street with big houses on quarter acre lots so he was unsure as to what he was doing wrong. 
A. Known noted that the septic was in place already. And Mr. Rapp answered yes and it was a (3) Bedroom system.

M. McGovern wanted to know if the system was based on the plan in front of him because the BOH went by room count and not bedrooms. Mr. Rapp answered that they would go to the BOH after getting an approval with this board. 
Mr. Rapp stated that he wanted to do the right thing, but added that to change his entire house plan after thinking that he had done everything he needed to do “You can imagine sitting in this chair how I feel”.    
M. McGovern stressed that he had no issue with the applicant tearing down and rebuilding his house, but he wished he was looking at a smaller footprint.
Mr. Rapp concluded by saying that they were good hardworking people bringing more tax dollars to the town, there were no neighbor’s present who were contesting the project and they were located in the corner next to the woods.

J. Fenuccio planned to look at the surrounding homes in the area and their lot sizes.
J. Fenuccio motioned, M. McGovern seconded and the vote unanimous to continue the hearing to August 9, 2012 at 7:35pm.

7:50pm- 
J. Fenuccio motioned, M. McGovern seconded and the vote unanimous to adjourn.

Respectfully submitted,

Lynn B. Dahlin

Appeals Board

Secretary
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